
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 
I am resending this as my President’s Message in case any of you had missed my original letter. 
 
To all of my fellow members of the 711 Club.  As your club President. I feel a very strong duty to write this to all of you in this 
time of, what appears to be becoming, a very large crisis. 
 
The Covid-19 (Coronavirus) threat seems each day to grow worse and worse and quite frankly I believe it is.  As I mentioned in the 
latest newsletter I feel I ought to be back in the thick of things as a first responder.  Yet, at the same time I am extremely thankful 
that I am not there, becoming exposed myself and possibly exposing my family.  As retirees we have paid our time and done our 
duty and that’s why we let the current members of the Sheriff’s Department take over for us.  That being said what is important, 
more than ever, is to protect ourselves due to our ages and medical issues that arise as we get older.  My point in all of this, and my 
point in this letter, is to strongly encourage all of you to follow the mandated guidelines to stay at home, and to follow all the pre-
cautions when you do have to go out into the public.  We are definitely more vulnerable and need to protect ourselves as much as 
possible.   
 
The one thing I dread hearing is that one of our members is sick with the Covid-19 virus.  You are all important to me as I hope I 
am important to you.  We lose enough of our members through the natural process each year. and I truly do not want to lose any 
more due to this virus.  Please be safe and be careful.  Protect yourselves and your families, and pray, as I do for all of you, that we 
can all get through this crisis with as minimal loss as possible. 
  
Your President 
John Woodhouse 
 

 

See Page 2 
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1. Bruce Clark,  Mike Ziegler 
2. Jerry Biggers, Craig Tourte 
3. Doug Borges 
6. Cliff Lunetta 
8. Barbara Bravos 
9. Michael Corcoran, Joe Dean 
10. Gary Hauf 
11. Al Nabong  
15. Stephen Hughes 
16. Marlin Weinberger 
17. Patricia Williams 
18. Jack Campbell 

April Birthdays 

President 
John Woodhouse 
(916) 457-2858 
 

Vice President 
Barbara Smith 
(916) 606-0324 
 

Secretary 
Nancy Gust 
(916) 725-6752 
 

Treasurer -Acting 
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395 
711 Club 
640 Bercut Drive  
Sacramento, CA 95811  

Sergeant At Arms 
Judy Denton 
(916) 363-1282 

Board of Directors: 
 
Sam Gault 
(916) 801-5876 
 
Earl Evans 
(916) 261-1668 
 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
 
Sue Johnson 
(916) 681-1001 
 
Jacqui LeMaster 
(916) 215-9193 
 
Richard Madrigal 
(916) 366-5909 
 
 

Past President 
Richard Madrigal 
(916) 366-5909 

Newsletter Editor & 
Webmaster 
Larry Jarvis 
(916) 355-8514 
larryjarvis@711club.org 

2020 

711 Club Officers 

Range Day June 17th.  Reset because of Covid restrictions. 
 

If you want to qualify for out of state carry (18USC 926c/ HR 218): 
Bring your own weapon, and a holster.  You must shoot from a holster. You  
must bring your own ammo -The session is 20 rounds per qualification. Your  
Retired ID should be current to shoot. If it is expired you may not be able to 
shoot for qualification. Range staff could check for your SSD/Retired ID before 
they send you to the firing line, to ensure you are an eligible shooter. 
 
The range fee has been waived by Sheriff Jones, for SSD members. 
As usual, the range qualifications will start about 0800 and continue until about 
noon.  
 
The Lunch will be catered by Mike Garcia and the Tai-Mex catering.   
The lunch is $20.00 and will include sodas and cold water. You don’t have to  
purchase lunch but you need to RSVP for a head count for the range. 
  
THE LUNCH MUST BE PAID IN ADVANCE DUE TO NO SHOWS.  Send a check to 
Kathy  @ 711 Club, 650 Bercut Drive, Sacramento, CA 95811, and/or 
RSVP by June 11th.   
 

 

19. Dick Bennett 
20. Larry Jarvis, Sam Gault 
21. Robert L. Williams 
22. Richard DeCuir, Rolfe Appel, 
 Robert Larson 
23. Robert Hall, Ben Sato 
25. Jim Ezell 
26. Ronald Landrus 
27. Leana  Garner 
28. Paul Games,  Keith Schmalz, 
 Frank Wallace 
29. Robert Cabelera 
30. Shelia  Loewen 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 
 

No meeting for April or May due to Coronavirus gathering rule. 



Next Meeting  -  June 17, 2020 
KENNETH ROYAL RANGE 

Range Day & Picnic 
Lunch is prepay 

RSVP By: June 11th 
Kathy Shannon 
(916) 952-7395  

keshannon004@gmail.com 
See page 2 above for details 
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Opening for 711 Club Webmaster/ Newsletter Editor 

 
If interested: 
Please contact Larry Jarvis 
larryjarvis@711club.org 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Visit us on the Web 
www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

